TOWN OF GRANBY

MEMORANDUM DATE: August 26, 2025
TO: The Granby Board of Selectman

FROM: Mike Walsh, Town Manager; Jen Espinal, Town Clerk

REGARDING: Appointment Recommendation — Town of Granby BOE Elective Office

By way of this memo, please accept the attached Appointment Recommendation for an
Elective Office in the Town of Granby Board of Education.

Summary of Submission:

The attached appointment recommendation was received by the Town Clerk’s office for Jessica
Diglio-Tsaptsinos (Jessica J. Diglio (R)) as indicated on the active Town of Granby Voters List
to fill an Elective Office vacancy on the Town of Granby Board of Education, created by the
resignation of Zyed Ali Zafar (R), effective August 25, 2025.

Ms. Diglio is recommended to serve for the remainder of the unexpired term, until the next
Municipal Election. This appointment does not constitute an automatic nomination to fill a
party-endorsed vacancy under CGS Sections 9-428 and 9-460.

Financial Impact:
None

Description of Documents Included with Submission:

The attached email, received by the Town Clerk on August 26, 2025, requests that the
recommendation be submitted to the Town of Granby Board of Selectmen for approval and
appointment.

PROPOSE MOTION

Move to appoint Jessica J. Diglio (R) to fill the vacancy on the Town of Granby Board of Education
for the remainder of the unexpired term.

CC: Laura A. Wolfe, Registrars of Voters
Karen Antonucci, Registrar of Voters



a Outlook

Zafar Resignation/Diglio-Tsaptsinos Appointment

From Mark H. Fiorentino <mfiorentino@granby-ct.gov>

Date Tue 8/26/2025 7:13 AM

To  Jen Espinal <jespinal@granby-ct.gov>; Mike Walsh <mwalsh@granby-ct.gov>
Cc  Margaret Chapple <mchapple@granby-ct.gov>

0 1 attachment (86 KB)
scan0036.pdf;

Jen and Mike:

Ali Zafar has resigned as a member of the Board of Education. The original resignation letter was
delivered to Jen's office yesterday. | have attached a copy.

Would you please place on the September 2 BOS agenda: 1) and item recognizing the resignation; and 2)
an item to appoint Jessica Diglio-Tsaptsinos to fill the remainder of his term.

Would you also bring the appropriate oath to the meeting so we can swear Jessica in if she is appointed.
Let me know if you need anything else.
~ Otherwise, thank you.

Mark Fiorentino
First Selectman



